TOWN COUNCIL MEETING

January 25, 2010
A work session of the Jamestown Town Council was called to order at the Jamestown Town Hall in the Rosamond A. Tefft Council Chambers at 93 Narragansett Avenue at 6:30 pm by Council President Michael Schnack. The following members were present:

Bob Bowen, Vice-President

Michael White

William Murphy

Ellen Winsor

Also present:

Bruce R. Keiser, Town Administrator

Heather Lopes, Deputy Town Clerk, Pro Tem

Lisa Bryer, Town Planner

Don Wineberg, Wind Energy Committee, Chair

William Smith, Wind Energy Committee

Clayton Carlise, Wind Energy Committee

Michael Larkin, Wind Energy Committee

Abigail Anthony, Wind Energy Committee

Don Wineberg began the work session with an overview of the progress of the Wind Energy Committee over the past two years as well as reviewing the Report and Recommendations packet provided by the Committee.  He stated there were three top spots chosen on the island to place wind turbines.  These areas include Fort Getty; Beavertail; and Taylor Point, with Fort Getty being the top recommendation.  Mr. Wineberg also stated it may only be financially possible to erect one turbine at this time until the economy rises.  

Mr. Wineberg also mentioned it appears the cost returned to the Town of Jamestown for excess energy production, after crediting the usage of the Town has risen from $8.74 to $11.04.  Discussion ensued regarding possible procurement of grant funding from Arrow Grants as well as Clean Renewable Energy Bonds (CREBs) bond money.  Projects must be developed in detail to be considered for grant money and Mr. Wineberg feels this project is further developed than any other.
William Smith addressed the need for direction from the Town Council if a project is to go forward.  Council President Schnack raised the question of the amount of money that would be needed from the Town of Jamestown.  The possibility of bonds was discussed contingent on voter approval.  

Discussion regarding the size and number of the turbines at each location ensued.  There was a discussion on the possibility of there being an affect in profit by lowering the megawatts used and the idea of adding features to the turbines to produce compressed air.  Interconnecting cost from each location was compared.  Bruce Keiser recommended placing the models with the economic information on the next Town Council Agenda.
The “shadow flicker” affect on campers at the Fort Getty location was discussed.  Council President Schnack and Councilor Murphy would like all the possibilities of future expansion of Fort Getty and placement of turbines to be considered.  It was stated there is no definitive list of limitations as to what can be put in the “fall zone” for each turbine.  Proximity of multiple turbines was mentioned as there is a limit of minimum space between each due to turbulence.  
Councilor Winsor questioned what happens to stimulus money received for this project if it not completed in the 2-3 years required under grant guidelines.  Abigail Anthony stated the funding would need to be returned to the source.  Town Planner, Lisa Bryer, was asked about the status of funding being given by the State.  She stated they are possibly on the last round of distribution. 

Placement of two turbines on Dutch Island was discussed.  There appears to be sufficient room for two and the wind source would be the best, although the inter connection cost and negotiations necessary with the State appear to be prohibitive.  Discussion ensued upon the arrival of Daniel Mendelson, Consultant, regarding size of turbines; energy produced; placement; and profits.  William Smith stated numbers are not the only things to be considered, keep in mind the visual appearance and desires of the Townspeople.  
At 7:55 p.m. Council President opened the floor for public comment.  A question regarding computation of revenue clarification was address to Daniel Mendelson.  Kathy Roheim, from the Conservation Commission, shared a memo with the Council regarding their concern over the full environmental effects in the areas of the turbines and the bird migration near Taylor’s Point.  Councilor Winsor shared an article regarding the death of bats in the area of wind turbines.  Dick Allphin stated his concern over noise in the areas of the wind turbines.  

With no further discussion, the work session ended at 8:20 p.m.
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